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Present:  Eliza Langhans, Bonnie Isman, Betty Johnson, Sue San Soucie, Judy Clini, Mary Anne Antonellis, Cher Collins, Kristi Chadwick, Mary King, Mary Kronholm, Dan Paquette, Eric Poulin
Absent: John Ramsay, Chris Lindquist, Jan Resnick
President Judy Clini called the meeting to order at 9:40 am. 

Minutes of February 20, 2014 were accepted.   
Treasurer’s Report.  Sue San Soucie reported a balance of $10,585.60 at the end of February. Since then she has paid bills from Caroline Eaton, Henion’s Bakery, the Legislative Breakfast at Jones, and the bus rental.  Betty Johnson moved to approve the report, seconded by Mary Anne Antonellis. Approved unanimously. 
Bus to MLA Legislative Day.  Forty-five people have signed up, so there are only five seats left. Springfield, Worcester and Williamsburg are sending large groups. Judy will send the schedule for the day out to the Board. 

Whately building.  At their meeting on Monday, MLS voted to negotiate a sale of the building with a different private buyer, a medical supplies company. Greg Pronevitz will announce this decision today via email. MLS staff will be able to use the facilities for library service for the next 18 months while they search for a new office location.  Greg has agreed to include Judy in any serious site visits, as a WMLA representative. 
Spring Meeting.  Mary Anne Antonellis proposed that we contract with Krista McLeod and a second person to conduct training on Intellectual Freedom at our Semi-Annual Meeting on April 10. She moved that we pay $300 for the speakers’ fee, plus cost of mileage and lunch. Sue seconded the motion which was approved unanimously.  Adams has an LCD projector and wireless internet, if needed.  Judy will check with Debby Bruneau about providing drinks for the meeting. All board members were reminded to bring refreshments.  We need to publicize the spring meeting ASAP.  Judy will contact Joan Powers about sending out a newsletter. Mary Kronholm encouraged us to have people contact our legislators to increase funds for libraries, since money seems to be available. She said the MBLC has postcards we can use. Judy will see if they can send postcards for distribution at the spring meeting. 
WMLA website.  Dan now has control of the WMLA website.  Since the deadline to renew our hosting agreement with GoDaddy is May 15, Dan recommended staying with them for another year.  He is looking at WordPress templates and has found a way to include the WMLA blog on the website.  For now he will post a message on the site that it is ‘closed for renovations’. 
National Library Legislative Day.  Eric Poulin will be able to participate in ALA’s National Legislative Day in Washington, DC.  Mary Anne moved that we sponsor Eric with $1,000 to attend National Legislative Day and advocate on behalf of western Mass. libraries.  Approved unanimously.  Betty offered to be our backup representative. Eric is also running for Vice President/President Elect of the Mass. Library Association and must return immediately from DC for the MLA Conference in Worcester.  
At this point Mary King and Kristi Chadwick left the meeting. Mary said she would like to be involved with WMLA after her retirement. We cheered! 
Author program.  Judy spoke with Jan earlier, and plans are shaping up for a June author program.  
WMLA Scholarships to MLA.  Eric has received two applications from out of the area for scholarships to the MLA Conference. He recommended that residents of western Mass. be given priority over non-residents, and we agreed. Applications from outside of western Mass. will still be considered.  
Brochure update. Eliza Laughans distributed draft copies of a WMLA brochure update featuring lots of photos. She is searching for a better version of the western Mass. map. We discussed using a mixture of photos from WMLA events and local libraries. Eliza will send out a PDF of her draft for more suggestions.    
Membership.  Bonnie Isman reported that WMLA has 74 members, slightly less than last year. She and Sue will continue to work on expanding the mailing list in Constant Contact.   
MLA Basket.  Judy collected donations for the MLA Raffle basket. She asked for more donations to be brought to the meeting in April.   
Summer Reading Club Prizes. John Ramsay reported that the Big E will offer free tickets again this summer, and Yankee Candle will offer candle coupons. Mary Anne found out that Friendly’s will provide coupons for ice cream cones and child meals. If we can re-use delivery envelopes and avoid postage hassles, Friendly’s will provide their coupons in bulk. 
New Business/Announcements.  Judy distributed information from Chris Lindquist on the Network Consolidation Group. Mary Kronholm is encouraging more people to get involved in this. Mary also reported that the MBLC just interviewed the two finalists for the MBLC Director vacancy. Dan asked if a school librarian from Turners Falls could attend a WMLA meeting and get involved. The answer was YES! Several people went to a road show by the BPL Commonwealth Library and found good resources via their statewide E-Card. On the other hand, the E-Books project run by the MLS is moving ahead slowly. Contracting with vendors has been complicated and expensive. C/W MARS is changing their telecommunications network – another complicated, slow project. Cher Collins said Westfield has had good results and faster response time.  We discussed the possibility of Celeste Bruno from the MBLC doing a workshop on Marketing Your Library, possibly this fall.
Meeting adjourned at 11:25 am.  
Submitted by Bonnie Isman 
Spring Meeting: Thursday, April 10 at 9:30 (refreshments) 10 am (program) – Adams Free Library 
Next Board Meeting: Thursday, May 22 at 9:30 am -- MLS-West
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